The Grange Medical Centre

Greenview Medical Centre

Kinsley Medical Centre

Minutes from the Patient Reference Group Meeting

Tuesday 6 December 2011 – 12 noon
Venue: The Grange Medical Centre Therapy Unit - Hemsworth
Attendees

Rita Harrison (RH)

Patient Representative

Pam Walker (PW)

Patient Representative

Angie Deakin (AD)

Patient Representative

Angela Marwood (AM)
Practice Manager

Kenneth Jones (KJ)

Patient Representative
Karen Brown (KB)

Patient Representative

Mark Thornton (MT)

Patient Representative

Sonia Poulson

Audit Manager
Apologies



John Butree (JB)

Patient Representative




Sheila Butler


Patient Representative
Actions from Previous Meeting
Following the previous meeting, AM, Practice Manager had agreed to contact Jill Dufton from Wakefield District PCT to discuss where we were with the group in terms of numbers of members, frequency of meetings, agreeing roles and responsibilities and looking at our terms of references.

AM, Practice Manager confirmed that we had now had 14 patients interested in the group and whilst not everyone is able to make it to the meetings, we were able to demonstrate that by sending them the minutes and communicating with them, and giving them the opportunity to comment and feed back to the group, they would be seen as virtual members which is something that the group has discussed at previous meetings and is acceptable by the PCT.

Jill asked about the open day that we recently had in October, and was pleased to hear about the teddies for our local children’s hospices and was extremely supportive of our healthy walk planned for the new year.

Jill confirmed that not all groups, even long running groups, do not always have an appointed chair or secretary. Jill says that this decision is down to the individual members and how they wish to move forward as a group.

Discussions took place around this and an agreement was reached that we would appoint roles and continue with our slightly more formal approach to the running of the group.

It was felt that this was necessary in order to move forward appropriately and set our priorities for the future.
AM, Practice Manager asked Jill for the future dates of The Wakefield PRG Network  meeting. This is run by the PCT and encourages a member from each patient group in the Wakefield area to attend and report back to their own group.

The next meeting is to be held on Wednesday 7 December 2011 at 10am to 12 noon at White Rose House, Wakefield.  RH, Patient Representative, kindly offered to attend this meeting, despite the short notice.

 AM  also discussed with Jill the possibility of a member of our group attending a fairly established group in the Wakefield area,  or alternatively a member of an established group attending our meeting to see what stage other groups are at and to give us an opportunity to ask questions about their development. Jill confirmed that she has arranged this previously for other practices and agreed to raise it with the PRG Network meeting to be held tomorrow. 
Action: RH, Patient Representative to feed back to the group following attendance at the Network meeting.
Action: AM, Practice Manager, to liaise with Jill Dufton to arrange attendance of a member either at our group meeting or one of our members to attend an established group meeting of an alternative practice.

Post Meeting Note: Gisela Clark from NHS Wakefield District PCT is arranging for a member of an established patient group to attend our meeting arranged for 10 January 2012.

Teddies for Charity
AM, Practice Manager confirmed that we have had a good response for the donation of teddy bears and that JB, Patient Representative had a collection to donate.

We agreed that a staff member would parcel up the teddies into 2 boxes. RH, Patient Representative, offered to take them to Bluebells in Sheffield and KB, Patient Representative offered to take them to Martin House in Leeds.

Practice Update
Clinical Commissioning – Unfortunately Dr Crawley was delayed therefore the practice update on clinical commissioning will be put on the agenda of the next meeting.

Endoscopy unit – building work was on going and would continue until mid February 2012.  

Patient Screen – the practice now has access to the screen in order to update the details that are displayed. PW, Patient Representative, confirmed that she had seen the teddies for charity poster being displayed.

Television – it was noted that the television at Hemsworth had been switched on but was not working correctly. This was causing a distraction away from the patient information screens.

It was agreed that once it was working correctly, we would show a news channel only with no sound, just subtitles.

Appointing/Nominations for Group Roles 
PW, Patient Representative offered to take up the role of secretary, and agreed to do the minutes at the next meeting and prepare the agenda. AM, Practice Manager, confirmed that the practice would send out the minutes through the practice postage system.
It was agreed that we would have a 3 month rotating chair. Members stated that they felt JB, Patient Representative would be suited to the role. AM, Practice Manager agreed to contact JB, to discuss this with him.

KB, Patient Representative, offered to take the role of 3 month chair if JB declined.

Post Meeting Note: AM, Practice Manager to speak to JB regarding the role of Chair.
Terms of Reference

It was agreed to discuss this item at our next meeting.
Practice Survey

AM, Practice Manager, stated that a practice survey needs to be carried out, with the results to be displayed on the practice website by the end of February 2012. 

It is important to agree what the priorities are for the practice and what kind of questions should be asked within the survey.

PW, Patient Representative stated that a survey had been carried out by HOPE a copy of which has been submitted to the practice. 
Members agreed that it would be useful to assist with the survey by sitting in the waiting areas and encouraging and helping patients to complete a questionnaire

It was agreed that ideas would be discussed at the next meeting, whereby we would aim to discuss what questions we would like to include based on the agreed priorities and also agree on a survey design and layout.
Any Other Business
Telephone - The telephone system has been upgraded and Kinsley now have an additional two appointment telephone lines of which they answer from 8am. Patients have commented that they now find it easier to contact the practice via the telephone.
Online Booking of Appointments – The practice has considered this option but no decision has been made as yet to make this available. It is acknowledged that not all patients have access to a personal computer and hence would not be able to use this service.
SMS Text Service – This service sends a text message to patient’s mobile phone or landline number to confirm their appointment. .Appears to be running well but is reliant upon patients ensuring that their telephone numbers are up to date with the practice.
Wet Leaves in the Car Park; it was raised that the car park becomes slippy when the leaves fall and become wet. Whilst the gardener’s clear them when they can, to sweep wet leaves actually makes the conditions slightly worse.  
PW, Patient Representative, praised Dr Sen, who passed away recently, for his work and commitment to his patients. PW felt that people would like Dr Sen to be remembered by either a name plaque or a bench, or even name the new Endoscopy Unit, The Dr Sen Unit. Patients may even like to contribute towards whatever is decided.  AM, Practice Manager, to raise this with the partners.

Action: AM, Practice Manager to raise the idea of a tribute to Dr Sen, with the partners of the practice.

Date and Time of Next Meeting
Tuesday 10 January 2012 at 12 noon to 2pm

To be held at: 

The Therapy Unit
The Grange Medical Centre

Highfield Road

Hemsworth

Pontefract

WF9 4DP
